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Foreword from Dale Nortje (Manager)

Summer is here with warming temperatures, variable winds and very abnormal thunderstorms (for 
this time of the year), causing damage as a result of severe wind and hail in some cases. 

A sign of the effects of climate change????

We have already seen a number of veld fires in the Cape Winelands District, as a result of lightning 
strikes during these severe weather events….. so could this be a sign of things to come? We will 

have to wait and see but if we look at what is happening in the rest of the world, especially 
Mediterranean climate zones such as we are part of, the patterns are an ominous warning and we 

should take notice.

However we, as an FPA, have been busy during the winter months with a number of prevention 
activities, including some “alien vegetation” clearing, fuel load reduction burns and fire break 

construction projects. 

We also arranged training for 181 members in basic fire-fighting, including refresher training, and a 
“fire-boss” course for a total of 14 members. We are also planning for a controlled bio-diversity burn 
in the Franschoek area scheduled for end of March 2023, weather permitting, where together with 

a number of stakeholders and role-players, we will put our training and experience into practice.

So we are as ready as we can be and appeal to all our members and the public at large, to be 
vigilant and act responsibly, so that we can all have a wonderful and peaceful summer festive 

season.

We will be placing important notices and information on our 
Website (www.winelandsfpa.co.za) and our 

Facebook Page (Winelands Fire Protection Association).  
Make sure to stay informed!!

Stay safe and may you and all your loved ones have a blessed holiday season!!

Manager and staff WFPA

http://www.winelandsfpa.co.za/
https://web.facebook.com/WinelandsFPA
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